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EXTENSION TO THE TRANSITION PERIOD FOR CAAM ECLIPSE 

CARD-TYPE LICENCE 

 

1 Introduction 

1.1 This Advisory Information (AI) is issued to notify all Civil Aviation Authority of Malaysia 

(CAAM) licence holders (Flight Crew Licence, Aircraft Maintenance Licence, Air 

Traffic Control Licence) of the extension to the transition period for the 

implementation of the card-type licence format. This update supersedes the timelines 

previously communicated in AI 03/2025, dated 11 April 2025 and AI 06/2025, dated 

19 June 2025. 

1.2 The extension provides CAAM licence holders with additional time to complete the 

transition from the existing book-format licence to the new card-type licence, which 

has been digitised under the eCLIPSE system administered by CAAM. 

1.3 CAAM will continue to issue and distribute the card-type licences that have been 

approved and printed. 

2 Extension of Transition Period 

2.1 CAAM acknowledges the necessity of extending the transition period to facilitate the 

issuance of card-type licences. Throughout this period, both card-type licences and 

the existing book-format licences shall remain valid and acceptable for all regulatory 

and operational purposes. 

2.2 The transition period will conclude on 31 December 2025 at 2400LT. Effective 1 

January 2026 at 0001LT, book-format licences will no longer be recognised, except 

in genuine circumstances such as for validation purposes. Thereafter, all CAAM 

licence holders must hold and present a valid card-type licence, together with a valid 

medical certificate (where applicable), in order to be deemed compliant. 

3 Responsibilities of Licence Holders 

3.1 CAAM wishes to highlight the critical importance of timely participation by licence 

holders in the transition to the eCLIPSE system. All CAAM licence holders are 

strongly advised to regularly monitor their eCLIPSE portal and promptly respond to 

any required actions from CAAM to ensure compliance. 



 

3.2 Licence holders are responsible for ensuring that their personal and professional 

information within the eCLIPSE system remains accurate and up to date. Upon 

receipt of the new card-type licence, licence holders should promptly notify their 

current employer or organisation. 

4 Enquiries 

4.1 For any enquiries related to eCLIPSE, please direct your correspondence via email 

to the following address: 

a) For FCL matters, Flight Crew Licensing Unit - eclipse.support@caam.gov.my 

b) For AML matters, Aircraft Maintenance Licensing Unit - amel66@caam.gov.my 

c) For ATCL matters, Air Traffic Controller Licensing Unit - ansa.pel@caam.gov.my  
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